
 

TRIP report paints bleak picture of New York City 
Infrastructure continues to crumble at an alarming rate 
 
January 14, 2010 
 
The average New York City driver loses $1,888 each year as a result of driving on roads that lack 
some desirable safety features, have poor pavement conditions or have inadequate capacity to meet 
travel demands. In total, New York State motorists lose $16.4 billion each year due to traffic 
crashes, additional vehicle operating costs and congestion-related delays, according to a new report 
released today by TRIP, a Washington, D.C.,-based national transportation organization. 

The report, “Future Mobility in New York: Meeting the State’s Need for Safe and Efficient 
Mobility,” finds that more than 80% of major roads in the New York City area are deteriorated. 
Fifty-four percent of major roads in the area are rated in poor condition, and an additional 28% are 
rated in mediocre condition. In addition to deteriorated road conditions, 35% of New York City area 
bridges are structurally deficient or functionally obsolete. Forty-nine percent of New York City’s 
urban highways are considered congested, costing area drivers 44 hours each year due to 
congestion-related delays. A total of 498 people were killed in 2008 on New York City area roads, 
giving the region a traffic fatality rate of 4.3 fatalities per 100,000 population. 

“In order to improve the state’s transportation system, ease the burden on drivers and kick-start 
New York’s economy, transportation investment must be a priority at the state and federal level,” 
said Will Wilkins, executive director of TRIP. “Without adequate investment, many critically 
needed transportation projects will remain stranded on the drawing board.” 

The TRIP report finds that New York State faces a transportation-funding shortfall of 
approximately $87 billion from 2010 to 2030. The challenge of meeting this transportation-funding 
shortfall will be exacerbated by growing debt repayments for funds borrowed to fund road, highway 
and bridge repairs in the state. Nearly half (49%) of the revenue going into the New York State 
Highway and Bridge Dedicated Trust Fund is currently being used to pay off debt. By 2013, debt 
service is expected to consume 72% of the State Highway and Bridge Dedicated Trust Fund's 
incoming revenues. 

State transportation funds also are being diverted away from making needed road and bridge 
improvements. From state fiscal years 1993-1994 to 2008-2009, 35% of disbursements from the 
New York State Highway and Bridge Dedicated Trust Fund were spent on capital construction 
projects—the funds used to repair and improve the state’s roads and bridges. By 2013, the share of 
the New York State Highway and Bridge Dedicated Trust Fund going to capital construction 
projects is expected to decline to 21%.  
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